

June 1, 2020

Dear Groves Families,

Welcome to June!

We want to thank you again for persevering through such a challenging time. Currently teachers are completing curriculum benchmarks and working with students on finishing their needed assignments to receive credit. We appreciate you again for supporting our current academic environment. We commend our students in advance for working diligently to finish the semester strong. As you know, classes will not receive a traditional grade for the third trimester, but either "credit" or "incomplete" instead. Resolving a grade of incomplete will be a time-consuming process for students and, in some cases, could involve changing classes for the fall. Thanks for your help in reminding students to finish this trimester with intention and purpose!

Thanks to all who participated in yesterday's senior goodbye car parade and who watched the graduation celebration video. If you missed it and would like to watch, go to the district's youtube channel or click on this link: https://youtu.be/qhBbvIJVhuQ

Attention 8th graders attending Groves! Groves Big Brother Big Sister Mentors are getting ready to welcome YOU - the Class of 2024. The BBBS mentors will be sending you some videos and an informational sheet to your school email address over the next couple of weeks. We will also send you a mailing with Orientation information in August. We can't wait to see you this fall!

Congratulations to the following Groves students who recently earned a Presidential Service Award. Issued by the Corporation for National and Community Service in conjunction with the Points of Light Foundation, this prestigious award honors individuals whose service has positive impacted communities throughout the nation and has inspired others to take similar action.

Bronze Level (dedicated 100-174 hours in one year)
Sophomore Evann Oleshansky
Senior Charlise Keck
Senior Halle Randolph

Gold Level (dedicated 250 hours or more in one year)
Senior Leo Williams
Senior Nolan Kamoo.

Warm Regards,

Jim Moll Interim Principal

NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION

The Board of Education is committed to maintaining a learning/working environment in which all individuals are treated with dignity and respect, free from discrimination and harassment. There will be no tolerance for discrimination or harassment on the basis of race, color, national origin, religion, sex, sexual orientation, marital status, genetic information, disability or age. The District prohibits harassment and other forms of discrimination whether occurring at school, on District property, in a District vehicle, or at any District related activity or event. The Superintendent will designate compliance officers and develop and implement regulations for the reporting, investigation and resolution of complaints of discrimination or harassment. The following people have been designated to handle inquiries regarding the nondiscrimination policies: Students - Inquiries related to discrimination on the basis of disability should be directed to: Executive Director of Special Education, 31301 Evergreen Road, Beverly Hills, MI 48025, 248.203.3000. Direct all other inquiries related to discrimination to: Assistant Superintendent of Human Resources, 31301 Evergreen Road, Beverly Hills, MI 48025, 248.203.3000.

This e-mail has been sent to you by WYLIE E. GROVES HIGH SCHOOL. To maximize their communication with you, you may be receiving this e-mail in addition to a phone call with the same message. If you no longer wish to receive email notifications from WYLIE E. GROVES HIGH SCHOOL, please <u>click here</u> to unsubscribe.

To view the WYLIE E. GROVES HIGH SCHOOL privacy policy, please $\underline{\text{click here.}}$